
December 14, 2022 

Happiest Movers LLC 

1217 N Madison St / Apt 11 

Spokane, WA 99201-2650 

Subject:  Petition for Exemption from  WAC 480-15-302(11) / Docket TV-220920 

Dear Amanda Maxwell, 

My name is Timothy Irwin, and I am the owner of Happiest Movers LLC. I am writing regarding my

 

household goods permit #THG070329, which was cancelled on September 15th, 2022. I understand that 

because the permit has been cancelled for more than 30 days, I cannot apply to reinstate per WAC 480-

15-302(11).  Therefore, I am requesting an exemption from WAC 480-15-302(11) to allow my pending 

application to reinstate permit #THG070329 in docket TV-220920 proceed prior to September 15, 2023, 

which will be 12 months after the date of cancellation. Below I will provide you with the reasons for 

losing the insurance and why it took more than 30 days to get the insurance reinstated.  

I had to go to California to take care of a family emergency, and I had no employees to run operations 

while I was gone.  Because the company was not operating during this time, I was no longer able to 

afford the required auto liability insurance.  Since I was unable to pay the insurance premium, my 

insurance was cancelled, and subsequently my permit. Now I am back in Washington, and I have a 

steady income secondary employment during the slow season which has enabled Happiest Movers LLC 

to have enough working capital to make sure this never happens again. 

When I began in the moving industry, this was a challenge that I didn’t think would happen, but it did, 

and I have learned from the experience.  Now I have a solid business plan and ask for the Commission’s 

consideration in the matter. 

Timothy Irwin / Owner  

Happiest Movers LLC 

1217 N Madison St Apt 11 

Spokane WA 99201 

509-710-4462
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